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Recommendation to authorize City Manager to execute all documents necessary to amend
Contract No. 32775 with Los Cerritos Wetlands Stewardship, Inc., for the maintenance and
management of environmentally sensitive areas; increase the contract by $74,250, for a total
amount not to exceed $1,113,750; and extend the contract term to March 31, 2016.
(Citywide)

City Council approval is requested to authorize the City Manager to execute an amendment
to Contract No. 32775 with Los Cerritos Wetlands Stewardship, Inc. (LCW Stewardship), for
the maintenance and management of a variety of environmentally sensitive areas and
environmental tasks, including interpretive education of volunteer groups in areas controlled
by the Department of Parks, Recreation and Marine (PRM).

On June 19, 2012, the City Council awarded a contract to LCW Stewardship in an annual
amount not to exceed $297,000, with the option to renew for two additional one-year periods.
The contract with LCW Stewardship was scheduled to expire on June 30, 2015, with no
remaining renewal options.

On June 23, 2015, the City Council authorized a six-month extension of Contract No. 32775
in order to allow PRM to conduct a new Request for Proposal (RFP) process.  In conducting
its due diligence to write the RFP, PRM’s Marine Bureau refined the scope of the contract by
working with its partner City departments.  Contract requirements were refined within
Rainbow Harbor and Colorado Lagoon, two extremely important and high profile
environmentally sensitive areas that will be added to the eventual new contract.  As a result
of refining the RFP specifications, the RFP process could not be completed in the timeline
originally requested.  The deadline for submitting bids has passed and evaluation of the RFP
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respondents will take place in December 2015.  However, until the evaluation of the
proposals is complete, a new contract negotiated, and City Council approval requested,
services must still be rendered.  Therefore, an amendment to extend the current contract is
requested.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda Vu on November 20, 2015, and by
Budget Operations Administrator Grace Yoon on November 30, 2015.

City Council action is requested on December 15, 2015, in order to enable the execution of
an amendment to Contract No. 32775, and avoid a disruption to services related to ecological
site management and habitat maintenance.

Sufficient funds for the proposed continuation of this contract are budgeted in the Parks,
Recreation and Marine Department (PR).  Of the $74,250 contract increase amount, $49,748
is budgeted in the Tidelands Operations Fund (TF 401), and $24,502 is budgeted in the
General Fund (GF).  There is no impact to jobs associated with the recommended action.

Approve recommendation.

STEPHEN P. SCOTT
ACTING DIRECTOR OF PARKS, RECREATION AND MARINE

APPROVED:

PATRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER
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